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UNIVERSITY SENATE MINUTES 
April 12, 2013: 1:45 pm, Rowan Hall Auditorium 

 
 
ATTENDEES:  Terri Allen, Herb Appelson, Lori Block, Kate Boland, Keith Brand, Robert Bullard, Joe 
Cassidy, Doug Cleary, David Clowney, Jennifer Courtney, Patrick Crumrine, Ron Czochor, Denis DiBlasio, 
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b. CAEC committee 2013 Rowan Arboretum Resolution (pages 7-10) - first reading only, Skeff 
Thomas and Patrick Crumrine supporting this. Students have been working hard with John Riser to 
qualify for Level One Accreditation. T
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ROBINSON HVAC RENOVATIONS  
PHASE 1 MEETING W/ ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH AND SAFETY GROUP 
1/25/13 - MINUTES 
 
Jack Glass, Director of EHS, led this meeting that had been requested by the occupants of Robinson Hall.  He introduced 
his staff members, Tom Gallia, Jr. and Mark Woerner, and encouraged everyone to visit their website at 
http://www.rowan.edu/adminfinance/facilities/ehs/.   Of importance is the electronic form on
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• The location to where they are moving to and from. Please see department chairs for temporary 
location for the summer months. 
 

Note:  Everything including but not limited to furniture, plants, books, papers, shelf’s, pictures, awards, file cabinets 
(that need access in the summer), clothing, phones, computers and printers need to be ready for relocation and or 
storage. 

 
Project areas / schedule: 
 

The HVAC replacement project in Robinson is a three Summer effort 2013-2015. 
 

• Summer of 2013
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Posthumous Degrees Proposal, 10/9/12 
 
Rationale: Last year, the family of a student who had passed away asked the university if that student could a receive a 
posthumous degree. Unfortunately, because of the restrictions in the current language, the university was forced to 
decline the request. 
 
After consultations with Roberta Harvey, Richard Jones and Joanne Connor, the Academic Policies and Procedures 
committee developed the proposed changes listed below. The consensus view is that because requests for posthumous 
degrees are very rare, and because there is little harm in granting them, those degrees should be awarded in most 
circumstances. 
 
Current Language:  
Awarding of Posthumous Degrees 
In certain rare instances, Rowan University may award a posthumous degree. In such cases, students who have earned a 
minimum of 90 credits toward their bachelor’s degree (or 75% of the credits necessary for a master’s degree) and have 
been in good standing at the time of their death may be eligible to receive a posthumous degree. Each case will be 
handled individually and the dean must request that a posthumous degree be conferred. Such degrees will be considered 
for award only in the academic year in which the student would normally have graduated. 
 
 
Proposed Language (to be included on Provost’s webpage): 
 
In certain instances, Rowan University may award a posthumous degree. Requests for posthumous degrees may be made 
by the family, or by Rowan faculty or staff.  Inquiries regarding posthumous degrees should be submitted to the office of 
the Vice President for Student Life and Dean of Students. 
 
 
Procedure: 
 
Requests for posthumous degrees will be evaluated by a committee that includes representatives from the Student 
Government Association, Division of Student Life, University Senate, the President’s Office, the Division of Academic 
Affairs,  and the Dean of Students. They will make a recommendation to the Dean of the College in which the student 
had been enrolled. The Dean will make the final decision and will issue a letter conferring the degree. 
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DRAFT  DRAFT  DRAFT 
2013 Rowan Arboretum Resolution 

 
Whereas: Rowan University is committed to operating and growing in a sustainable and environmentally responsible 
manner, and  
 
Whereas: Rowan University will provide leadership in southern New Jersey and throughout the state in promoting 
sound environmental principles and practices, and  
 
Whereas: Rowan University is committed to specific environmental goals including: watershed protection of the 
Chestnut Branch, energy conservation, pollution prevention, natural resource protection, preservation of forest integrity 
and diversity, and 
 
Whereas: The points outlined above have been highlighted in a previous Senate Resolution (040322-1), the Guiding 
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Background/Context of this item, if applicable: 
 
Definition of an Arboretum:  
 
The Morton Arboretum near Chicago, Illinois is the only organization that has established a national or international 
program of accreditation specific to arboreta. The definition of an arboretum as outlined by the Morton Arboretum and 
published on their website is: (http://www.arbnet.org/resources.html) is: “a specialized type of botanical garden that 
focuses on trees and other woody plants. Arboreta collect, grow, and display trees, shrubs, and other plants for people to 
study and enjoy, and ideally are open to the public for education and inspiration. A p





10 

!  A professional capability to collaborate in some way, preferably with evidence of existing collaboration, with 
other arboreta and arboretum-related organizations, including cooperative plant evaluations, conservation 
projects, educational programs, exhibits, and interpretive efforts. 

!  Sharing of plant collections data with networked collections databases, such as BGCI PlantSearch Database, the 
PlantCollections database, or other collaborative collections databases. 

!  An active agenda and programs related to tree science, planting, or conservation. 
!  A substantial program of education related to trees, conservation, and other related topics. 
!  Specific consideration of a conservation role linked to the Global Trees Campaign. 

 
Level IV Accreditation 
 
Level IV Accredited Arboreta have met the highest levels of arboretum standards, including those specified for Level I, 
II, and III Accreditation and the following: 
 

!  A scientific and/or conservation staff and capability to collaborate on sophisticated scientific or conservation 
activities with other arboreta or organizations related to trees. 

!  Institutional capacity, stability, and commitment to hold and safeguard plants of collections or conservation value 
on behalf of the collective interests of the profession. 

!  Specific participation in collaborative scientific or conservation activities related to trees, such as the North 
American Plant Collections Consortium or the Global Trees Campaign. 

  




